
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
We are a Reconciling Congregation! 

 
Grow, Play and Serve with a people with 
Hearts for Children and Hands for Service 

 
REMINDER: 
We have 4 hearing-enhancing devices that can be used for those that need them.  Please ask in the sound booth 
for help with these. 
 
The parlor is also open to hear the worship service every Sunday; and Room 9 is open for parents and their young 
children to watch and hear the service. 
 

MARDI GRAS SUNDAY 
TRANSFIGURATION SUNDAY 

 
February 19, 2023  10:00 a.m. 

 
GATHERING 

 
PRELUDE  People Get Ready Curtis Mayfield 
  Beau Surratt and Spencer Peterson 
  
WELCOME  
 
*OPENING PRAYER (unison) 

 Holy God, mighty and immortal, you are beyond our knowing, yet we see your 
glory in the face of Jesus Christ, whose compassion illumines the world.  Transform us into 
the likeness of the love of Christ, who renewed our humanity so that we may share in his 
divinity, the same Jesus Christ, our Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit.  
Amen.   

   
*HYMN  Every Time I Feel the Spirit 404 
 
MUSIC  Someone to Watch Over Me George Gershwin 
 
TIME FOR YOUNG CHRISTIANS  Beth Peterson 
Response  Halle, Halle, Halleluja 2026 
  (sung as the children come forward and leave) 

All children K-8th grade are invited to go to Sunday school and Confirmation. 

 



PROCLAMATION OF THE WORD 
 
OLD TESTAMENT Exodus 24:12-18 (Pew Bible p. 125) 

 
NEW TESTAMENT 2 Peter 1:16-21 (Pew Bible p. 1894) 
 
MUSIC  Precious Lord, Take My Hand Tommy Dorsey 
 
*GOSPEL  Matthew 17:1-9 (Pew Bible p. 1524) 
*Gospel Acclamation 

 
Leader: The word of God for the people of God. 
People: Thanks be to God. 
 
*HYMN  It’s Me, It’s Me, O Lord 352 

 
SERMON  Listen to Him! Rev. Eun-Hye Choi      
 
  RESPONSE TO THE WORD 
 
PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 

Prayer cards are available in the pews.  If you have a special prayer request,  
please write it on the card and place it in the offering baskets at the exits. 

The Lord’s Prayer (unison) 

 Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name, thy kingdom come, thy will be done on 
earth as it is in heaven.  Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who 
trespass against us.  And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil, for thine is the kingdom, and the 
power and the glory forever.  Amen. 

 
SENDING FORTH 

 
*HYMN Guide My Feet 2208  
 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
OFFERING OUR THANKS AND OURSELVES 

All loose coins and singles in the offering plates will go to World Relief. 

 
BENEDICTION 
 
POSTLUDE  Take the ‘A’ Train Billy Strayhorn 
 
*congregation is invited to stand if it is comfortable to do so 
 

USHER: Bob Frye 



Everyone is invited to join us in the social hall for our special Mardi Gras Celebration Fellowship 
prepared by Curtis Corbige. 

 

COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
OUR SINCERE SYMPATHY 
to the family of Isabelle Marth, longtime member, who passed away at the age of 97 on Monday, February 13th.  
There will be a visitation at Glueckert Funeral Home, 1520 N. Arlington Heights Rd., Arlington Heights today from 
3-7 p.m. 

 
THE ALTAR FLOWERS 
are from the Furch Family in loving memory of Robert Lucas and Glennard Lucas, Jane’s brother and father. 
 

ASH WEDNESDAY OPPORTUNITIES 
Come to Pastor Eun-Hye’s office between 11 a.m. & 1 p.m. to receive ashes and a prayer. 

Ash Wednesday service at 7 p.m. in our sanctuary. 
 
ADULT BIBLE STUDY 
Please join the study on Wednesday mornings via Zoom at 10 am.  Our worship (music, scripture readings and 
sermon) follow the Common Lectionary Cycle since Advent of 2022.  This Lectionary study group will read and 
discuss each week’s Scripture readings before Sunday worship.  To get the zoom link, please contact  
Pastor Eun-Hye at echoi@glenviewumc.org.  
 
VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY 
Helping Hands of Glenview is seeking driver volunteers.  The major volunteer activity with Helping Hands is driving 
senior and disabled residents to medical appointments, necessary shopping trips or personal care visits. This 
assistance is greatly appreciated and is a key ingredient in enabling seniors to remain in their own homes. Trips 
provided by our volunteers take no more than two hours and are usually within five miles one-way and never more 
than ten. A volunteer can drive as often or as seldom as desired.  They need your help for as little as an hour a 
month to several hours a week. Add your name to the list of volunteers by calling Helping Hands at 
(847) 729-8181. 
 
CONGREGATION TO HOST A RUMMAGE SALE! 
Drop your rummage off between March 26 - March 30.  The sale will be March 31st (1-7 p.m.) and April 1st  8 a.m. - 
noon).  All of your donations are needed, and ask your friends and family start saving too.  Please sign up to help 
before, during and/or after.  Sign ups can be easily made through Sign Up Genius.  Just go to the website and 
register.  You can go back in and change your sign ups at any time.  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f4aaaa92ea02-rummage#/.   You will also get a reminder email.   You can 
sign up in person on Feb. 26; there will be a poster in the hallway beginning 2/27; or email Janet Conlin at 
janetplnit1@comcast.net.   Thank you for donating both your rummage and your time! 
 
YOUR MENTAL AND EMOTIONAL HEALTH IS IMPORTANT TO US. 
*If you need a listening ear, please reach out to Pastor Eun-Hye at echoi@glenviewumc.org. 
*To speak with someone anytime, call 988 Suicide and Crisis Lifeline, available 24 hours. 
*In the Glenview area, the Family Service Center (FSC), located at 191 Waukegan Road is a place to turn.  FSC 
provides high-quality therapeutic counseling for individuals and families, with expanded services to include clients 
within a wide range of ages, from preschoolers to older adults.  Most insurance plans are accepted and fees are 
based on a subsidized fee scale.  Call 847-251-7350 or visit familyservicecenter.org. 
*Zoom Support Group for Anxiety and Grief:  Thursday evenings is for people who had a loss of a loved one and is 
experiencing anxiety and other emotional hardships since the loss.  Please contact Pastor Eun-Hye at 
echoi@glenviewumc.org to get the zoom link. 
 
LOOSE COINS AND SINGLES  
in the offering plates during will go to World Relief.  They are a global Christian humanitarian organization that 
brings sustainable solutions to the world’s greatest problems--disasters, extreme poverty, violence, oppression and 

mailto:echoi@glenviewumc.org
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f4aaaa92ea02-rummage#/
mailto:janetplnit1@comcast.net


mass displacement.  They partner with over 6,000 local churches and community leaders in the United States and 
abroad to bring hope, healing and transformation to the most vulnerable.  They are bringing help and comfort to 
asylum seekers throughout the world.  For more information, go to worldrelief.org.   If you’d like to give more, on 
your check just write “world relief” on the memo line. 
 
IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY ON THE WEEKENDS: 
On the weekends (Friday - Sunday evening) our church office is closed, and the phone messages are not retrieved 
until Monday.  For emergencies, please contact our pastor, Rev. Eun-Hye Choi at echoi@glenviewumc.org, or at 
847-525-7261. 
 
CONTACTLESS DONATIONS 

Use your smartphone camera or QR reader app to quickly and safely make your donation to 
GUMC.  With one quick scan, you can send in a one-time donation or schedule recurring 
donations.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 
 
 

THIS WEEK: February 19 - February 26, 2023 
Today: 11 am Mardi Gras Fellowship Celebration, social hall 
Monday:      March Visitor article deadline 
 7 pm Finance Committee via Zoom 
Tuesday: 10 am Staff meeting via Zoom 
Wednesday:              Ash Wednesday 
 11 am - 1 pm Ashes and a prayer will be given privately in Pastor Eun-Hye’s office 
 10 am Ongoing Adult Bible Study via Zoom 
 7 pm Ash Wednesday service, sanctuary 
Thursday:          Mail March Visitor  
Saturday: 9-10 am Yoga, parlor  
 
Next Sunday:              First Sunday in Lent                                 
 10 am Worship with Brad Underwood preaching, Sunday school and Confirmation 
 11 am Coffee Fellowship, parlor 
 11:30 am Endowment Committee, choir room 
 4:30 pm GUMYouth, social hall 
 
STAFF: 
Rev. Dr. Eun-Hye Choi, Senior Pastor, email:  echoi@glenviewumc.org 
Beth and Greg Peterson, Directors of Children, Family and Youth Ministries, email: petersons@glenviewumc.org 
Michel Agriopoulos, Facilities Manager, email:  m.agriopoulos@comcast.net 
Tom Tobin, Music Director, email: tomtbn@sbcglobal.net 
Beau Surratt, Organist, email:  beausurratt@glenviewumc.org  
Joanne Richter, Lay Leader 
Doris Stengl, Administrative Assistant, email:  office@glenviewumc.org 
Janet Ferrone, Director of Communications, email:  jferrone@glenviewumc.org 
Office, email:  office@glenviewumc.org  -  847-729-1015 
 

Glenview United Methodist Church 
727 Harlem Avenue 

Glenview, IL  60025-4278 
847-729-1015 

www.glenviewumc.org 


